
June 23, 2015

An Open Letter to:
The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton St.
Columbia, SC29201
Via USPS

Dear Governor Haley:

Hi, my name is Justin Hart and I go to Eau Claire High School where the standard is excellence.
I'm moving up into my junior year, I'm Junior Class President and I'm number 37 out of 251
students in my class. I'm writing this letter to you as a concerned student to ask why you don't
visit our school. I understand that you're a very busy person, but I've been asking many of my
classmates; how do they think you feel about us and most of them think that you don't care
about us. I just think that it would be nice to see how we, the student body of Eau Claire High
School, do things on a day to day basis. I would honestly be my dream and privilege to have
you at my school. I know you might not be able to get to this letter with everything that has
been happening, but I'm still going to send it to you.

Yours truly with sincere personal regards,

{J;P J_ Sil!!ud-
Justin I. Hart

Junior ClassPresident
EauClaire HighSchool


